
 
 
 
 
 

December 19, 1933 
 
 

Jerome Frank, Esq., 
Agricultural Adjustment Administration,  

Department of Agriculture, 
Washington, D. C. 
 

Dear Jerome: 
 

I am awfully sorry that I did not see you again on Sunday.  We got a little mixed 
up on our dates Sunday afternoon and evening and before we got straightened out a group of 
other out of town people descended on us, and by the time we were free again the hour was late.  
I wanted to talk to you particularly about Section 77 of the Bankruptcy Act.  Lowenthal has 
written a pretty good article which you may have seen in the November issue of the Harvard 
Law Review.  The deficiency in his article is the same as the deficiency in his book, namely, it 
contains but few constructive suggestions as to just what a more thorough-going control by the 
Commission would entail.  I hope we can get together soon as I want to go into the whole thing 
in detail with you.   

 
It was awfully nice of you to come up.  We are all greatly indebted to you for 

your contributions to our deliberations last weekend.  I wish you were here all the time rather 
than just once in a while.   

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 
 
WOD:SBS 


